
 
  

 

 

 
 
 

"Certamen Praeter Palman"  - "The endeavour is more important than the prize." 

NEWSLETTER NO. 3  14 MARCH 2019 
   

NOTES HOME THIS WEEK    

 

PARENTS’ CHECKLIST 
(Reminder of things to DO) 

# Payment for Swimming   

 
 
 
 
 

 DATES TO REMEMBER 

Wednesday 20 March Special Swimming Ribbons Assembly 

Wed 27 – 29 March Year 5/6 Camp Sydney 

Wednesday 27 March School assembly hosted by Year 3/4 celeste 

Tuesday 2 April Year 2 Excursion Botanic Gardens 

Thursday 5 April South West Region Swimming Carnival 

Friday 5 April Year 1 Excursion Botanic Gradens 

Friday 12 April Last Day of Term 1 

Monday 29 April First Day of Term 2 

Tuesday 21 May School Photos 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Hooray!!! I get to tell you all about our glorious week as signore Evans is being a proud ballet parent in Europe 

for the next couple of weeks. I have so much to talk about but will try to keep to the most relevant things as 

the newsletter is always a bit of a novel.  

What a fantastic day we have had at our annual Aquatic Carnival. The students once again competed hard and 

represented their houses with enthusiasm and skill. As our school grows, we are adding more heats in each 

age group, so the recording table team had their work cut out keeping up. The ribbons will be handed out at 

the next assembly when they have been bundled up with individual names – some of our aqua students will be 

able to wallpaper their bedrooms with the number of ribbons they will receive! Everyone came back to school 

a little quieter than usual with the bus ride home a much calmer affair.  I know that I challenged one bus load 

to see who was the best dead fish on the way back to school – if you’ve never played this game on a road trip I 

can thoroughly recommend it.   

On Wednesday the Questacon Science Circus came to school and it was brilliant. All of the students saw this 

highly engaging science show and if the excitement as they came out is any indication, they all thoroughly 

enjoyed themselves. Ask your child if they saw someone enclosed in a bubble.  

Our senior students took part in the South Weston AFL Gala days this week with the girls heading straight to 

the ACT championship and the boys placing a very creditable third. A highlight was a massive 60 point victory.   

How very lucky we are to have teachers who will go the extra distance and ensure our students can do 

amazing things at school. Every day our teaching team spend many hours doing little extras and I am very 

grateful that they chose Yarralumla.  

 
 

Please remember we are an Anaphylactic Friendly School.  Please do not bring nut products into the school, and be aware that “Nutella” 
spread and many muesli/health bars contain nuts. 

 

 

SCHOOL BOARD CHAIR P&C PRINCIPAL 

Rachel Smith-Cianchi (Board Chair) 
Phone:  0412 598 138  
Email:   cianchi47@gmail.com 
    

Philip Hartley  (President) 
Phone:   0412 010 677  
president@ypspandc.com 

Rohan Evans (Principal) 
Phone: 6142 3250 
Email:  rohan.evans@ed.act.edu.au 

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL 
24 Loftus Street, Yarralumla  ACT  2600 

Phone:  6142 3250    Fax:  6142 3265 
Email: info@yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 

Website: www.yarralumlaps.act.edu.au 
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On a rather different note, I would like to introduce you to a gorgeous pig name Matilda. She belongs to 

friends of mine (Richard and Sara) and lives on a farm just outside of Canberra with other rescue friends. 

Matilda LOVES to hang with the farm dogs, help Richard with mechanical work, take selfies and eat acorns. As 

it happens, we have a LOT of acorns here at Yarralumla and Matilda has offered to help us get rid of them. We 

will be collecting them for her over the coming months.   

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I will wrap up by reminding you all that I am always happy to chat with you about the goings on at Yarralumla 

and a great time for this is each Friday morning. From about 9:10 for an hour I hang about in the staff room 

happily answering questions from whoever wants to come by.  

Have a wonderful week, 

Deb the Deputy 

 

 
 
 
 
 
NAPLAN Online 
 
NAPLAN Online will occur in our school between 14 and 24 May 2019. NAPLAN Online is a more engaging 
assessment that adjusts questions to each student’s achievement level. It also delivers more precise results to 
schools and parents more quickly. NAPLAN provides valuable information to schools and parents about literacy 
and numeracy achievement. It supports school improvement processes by enabling teachers to monitor 
student progress over time and to identify areas of strength and development. All eligible students are 
encouraged and supported to participate in NAPLAN testing. Visit www.nap.edu.au to see interactive versions 
of the test and for more information 
Serena Wahome NAPLAN Coordinator 



 
 

 

 



 

Week 8 Wednesday Assembly Merit Awards  

Classe English Italian 

K Shanahan/Hunter 
(Scarlatto) 

Rory LM Xavier M 

K Hunter/Shanahan 
(Rosa) 

Leo B Mila C 

Year 1 Jordan/Buonopane 
(fucsia) 

Samuel L Raaghav K 

Year 1 Maggioni/Willey 
(Corallo)  

Ada T  
  

Hamish McL 

Year 1 Willey/Maggioni 
(Magenta) 

Penny S Sophia C 

Year 1/2-Sturgess 
(Giallo)  

Lleyton McC                                                                                      

Year 2 Verde Marino Bella B Max W 

Year 2 Verdoino Maya HB Oscar W 

Year 2 Verde menta Eve Sieper  

3/4 Rogers/Bloisi 
(Aqua) 

Amaal I Brady W 

3/4 Bloisi/Rogers 
(Azzurra)  

Blake A  Ariana C 

3/4 Peacock/Lawton 
(Celeste)  

Gabriel P Chloe K 

3/4 Lawton/Peacock 
(Turchese)  

Ruby L Giacomo V 

3/4/ Napoli 
(Blu)  

Sadeem A 
Soo-Yong K 

 

LSUA  
Medlicott  

Meredith H 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

P&C News  
 

Last week the P&C conducted its AGM and first 
regular meeting for 2019. It was great to 
welcome some new parents to the forum. 

Your 2019 P&C Executive Committee is:  

Role Name Contact Details 

President Phil Hartley president@ypspandc.com 

Vice 
President 

Matt Le 
Pavoux 

vicepresident@ypspandc.com 

Treasurer 
Louise 
Rawlings 

treasurer@ypspandc.com 

Secretary Kelly Austin secretary@ypspandc.com 

 
The Committee is currently formally supported by:  

Uniform 
Shop 

Trish 
Morton/Louise 
Millwood 

uniform@ypspandc.com 

Ordinary 
members 

Christie 
O’Higgins, 
Daniela Origa 

 

 
Huge thanks to Renee Shuttleworth (outgoing 
VP) and Daniela Origa (outgoing Secretary) – who 
have been champions of the committee for some 
years, and continue to support the P&C. 
 
The Executive Committee have commenced 
planning for our major fundraising initiative for 
2019 – the YPS Fete (Festa Fantastica) to be held 
on Sunday 10 November 2019. It might seem 
distant, but please save the date. We will have 
more information, and invitations for volunteers 
shortly. 
 
More immediate P&C events on the horizon are a 
Mother’s day stall, Biscotti and Sausage Sizzle 
drive on the day of the upcoming Federal 
Election, and Italian Republic Day in early June. 
We will also have more information about each 
of these in coming weeks, but if you have any 
capacity to assist with the coordination or 
running of any of these we would love to hear 
from you. 

With both of our canteen stalwarts, Sarah and 
Rhonda, finishing up at the end of this term the 
P&C need your feedback to determine whether a 
canteen service is still something you want? 

 In the absence of a lead volunteer to coordinate 
and manage the canteen, we have an 
opportunity to trial sourcing a similar service 
through the Healthy Kids Association operating 
out of Alfred Deakin High School. This has proved 
successful for Hughes Primary School, which also 
found it hard to sustain a canteen from within. 

 Please find attached at back of newsletter an 
indicative menu with prices, for the service we 
are proposing to trial. If you are interested in this 
opportunity, please follow the link here, to 
complete a short survey, which we will use to 
assess how many subscribers we can expect. For 
the purposes of the trial, we are proposing to test 
the service for one term, one day per week, and 
all orders would only be through flexischools. 

The survey will be open until Friday 22 March. 

 Regards 

Phil Hartley 
P&C President  
 
 

Canteen News 
 
For the next 2 weeks we will be having our set 
menu - choice of 5 lunch specials: 
Beef Burger = $4 each 
Salad Bowl (Gluten Free) = $4 each 
Salad Roll = $4 each 
Cheese Jaffle = $3 each 
Tempura Chicken Nuggets (5 per serve) = $3 
each 
 
Order online any day or night before 8pm on 
Wednesdays for Fridays lunch via 
Flexischools: http://www.flexischools.com.au 
OR 
Manual orders can be placed in the Canteen 
Lunch Order Box at Reception before 9am on 
Thursdays. 
 
Save the Date: Friday, 12 April 2019 - End of 
Term Sausage Sizzle 
We are in need of lots of helping hands. This is a 
big day for canteen where we serve hundreds of 
sausages. If you can BBQ, hand out 
sausages, prepare snacks or help with service 
please come down and see us in the canteen on 
the day. (9am-12noon).  
 

mailto:president@ypspandc.com
mailto:vicepresident@ypspandc.com
mailto:treasurer@ypspandc.com
mailto:secretary@ypspandc.com
mailto:uniform@ypspandc.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/8RTYRP6
http://www.flexischools.com.au/


Thank you so much to all the volunteers who 
have helped over the past few weeks. Your help 
is very much appreciated. 
  
Sarah & Rhonda 
Canteen Manager & Canteen Co-ordinator 
canteen@ypspandc.com 
 

 

 
Discussions with Deputy Deb  

 
Is there something about your child’s schooling 
that you’d like to know more about?  
 
Every Friday morning from 9:15 – 10:15 in the 
school staffroom. 
 
Everyone is welcome to this relaxed discussion 
style forum.  

 
 
 

SCHOOL BANK ACCOUNT DETAILS 

School Bank Account details are as follows: 

BSB: 032-777  WESTPAC                                                       

ACCOUNT NO: 001906 

Ref:  Surname eg Vol Cont, Swimming, Camp 

 
 

 
 
 

PLACE IN 

YOUR 

DIARY  

 
 

School photos will be taken on Tuesday 21 May.   

 
 
 

2019ENROLMENTS  

YARRALUMLA PRIMARY SCHOOL  

MONTESSORI, PRESCHOOL AND 

PRIMARY YEARS K -6 

 
Applicatons for enrolments open on 

Monday 29 April at 6am 
 

To enrol you are required to submit an online 
enrolment.  Online enrolment are submitted via 
the Education Directorate:  
www.education.act.gov.au 
 
Current Preschool Parents:  If your child is 
currently enrolled in the Yarralumla Preschool 
you are not required to submit an enrolment for 
Kindergarten, your child is automatically 
enrolled for the following year. 

 
 

NEW PUBLIC TRANSPORT NETWORK  

The ACT Government is introducing a new 
integrated public transport network for Canberra 
for the beginning of Term 2, 2019.  
 
This network will include bus and light rail 
services operating together to give Canberrans 
more options to use public transport, every day 
of the week. As part of this change, the way 
students will get to school by public transport will 
change from Term 2, 2019. Some students will 
use different routes, make connections between 
services or use light rail for the first time. 
 
Every student who will use public transport 
needs to be aware of the changes. What do you 
need to know Bus services will change for the 
beginning of Term 2. The change to services will 
include dedicated school services for the 
commencement of Term 2 on 29 April 2019.  
 
The new timetable information will be available 
on line from early March, including an improved 
online journey planner.  Information about 
services for each school is available online at 
www.transport.act.gov.au/gettingaround/new-
network/schools. Light rail services are being 
tested now, and you can find out more about 
safety for pedestrians, cyclists and drivers around 
light rail online at www.canberra-
metro.com.au/safety. 
 

mailto:canteen@ypspandc.com
http://www.education.act.gov.au/
http://www.transport.act.gov.au/gettingaround/new-network/schools
http://www.transport.act.gov.au/gettingaround/new-network/schools
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2019 VOLUNTARY CONTIBUTIONS 
Voluntary Contribution (recommended amount is 
$110/child or $160.00/ family). 
 
Direct Debit: BSB 032 777 
Account: 001906 
Reference :  surname, Vol Cont 
Cash or cheque to be paid at YPS at the Front 
Office 

 

 

ACT SCHOOL TERM DATES 2019 
 

Term 1 Monday 4 February to Friday 12 April 
 
Term 2 Monday 29 April to Friday  5 July  
 
Term 3 Monday 22 July to Friday 27 September 
 
Term 4 Monday 14 October to Thursday 19 
December 

 

 
 
 
 

DIRECT DEPOSIT PAYMENTS: Please ensure when 

depositing into the Yarralumla Primary bank 

account for direct deposit that you include your 

child’s name and the excursion details. Thank you 

for your assistance.  

PAYMENTS TO THE SCHOOL:   When sending in 
any payment to the school, please ensure that 
the student’s name, class is written on the 
outside of the envelope and the completed 
signed permission note is placed inside the 
envelope with payment.  This will ensure that you 
receive the correct receipt from the school when 
required. 

 
 

SCHOOL 
BANKING DAY 
THURSDAY.  
 
Thursday is our School 
Banking day and students should bring in their 
weekly deposit.  
 
For every deposit made at school, students will 
receive a silver Dollarmites token. Once students 
have individually collected 10 tokens they can 
redeem them for an exclusive School Banking 
reward item in recognition of their regular 
savings habits.  
 
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our 
school. Our school receives a Regular Savers 
Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits 
processed per student as well as an Annual 
Contribution which is based on the number of 
students who made at least one School Banking 
deposit in the prior year.  
 
Please ensure that that the money is secure, that 
you (or your child) complete the deposit slip and 
that the money being deposited matches the 
amount on the slip.  
 
If you would like to participate in school banking 
but your child does not have an account, you can 
set up a Youthsaver account at any 
Commonwealth Bank branch. 
 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking 
program at Yarralumla. We would also like to 
thank the wonderful parent  who volunteers as 
our School Banking Co-ordinator and processes 
our banking every week.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sports News 
 
 

Congratulations to our 5/6 AFL Team who played 
in the South Weston AFL Gala Day Competition 
and came 3rd. This was an outstanding 
achievement as some of our students played AFL 
for the first time. 
 
Maestro Joshi 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

Community News 
                          

6287 3833  
Being a parent is the hardest job we’ll ever have.  
All parents at some time experience difficulties 
and stress.   
 
Parentline ACT is a confidential and free 
telephone and face-to-face counselling and 
information service.  
 
Phone Parentline if you would you like:   
 
• To talk with someone about those parenting 
issues. 
• Help with some ideas on raising children. • 
Support in the important job you are doing. 
• To know what is available for parents, 
teenagers and children. 
• To build better relationships in your family. • 
Help to understand your child or teenager’s 
behaviour. 
• Make an appointment for a counselling session.  
Parentline ACT.  Monday to Friday (except on 
public holidays), 9am to 5pm.  Phone: 6287 3833 

http://www.parentlineact.org.au/


 

 

  



 

 



 

 

 

 


